
Dear Friends,
 

BUSY AT HOME!!  We didn’t travel out during the month of May, but we were still quite busy 
with our FI missionaries and different church activities.  One of the 
great advantages of today’s technology is that we can connect 
through different platforms with our missionaries.  We often have 
Skype or Zoom meetings.  It is amazing how we can be in our country 
talking with someone in their country….or state to state.  It is definitely 
a blessing and saves lots of money on the old system of collect 
calls!!!  
 

One very special zoom call last month was tuning into the wedding of 
our FI missionary, Leann Peterson, to her new Ukrainian husband, 
Artem Shcherbyna.  (no idea how to pronounce it!!!!).  This was 
definitely a first for us, but the wedding was beautiful, and it was such 
a joy to “be there” to celebrate this special occasion.  Thank you to 
everyone in Ukraine who worked so hard to make that possible!!!  
 
FIRE CHURCH LADIES RETREAT!! The last weekend of May was the FIRE Church ladies 
retreat.  It was planned by our wonderful FI staff 
member, Michelle Light and her team.  Tobi had the 
honor of leading worship on Thursday night, 
speaking on Friday night, and helping with worship 
in Saturday morning.  The them was Kinda Wild, 
just focusing on how amazing God is and who we 
are in Him.  Tobi preached on How Big Is Your 
God?  The Lord moved in every meeting and all the 
ladies that were there were touched in one way or 
another.  In addition, new friendships were formed 
and tighter bonds were made among the ladies who 
went.  We are definitely stronger together!!!!!  
 
COMING UP IN JUNE!!  We have another month of no missionary travels, but we have lots 
going on!!  One exciting this is FIRE Church’s Vacation Bible School.  The theme is Passports 
to Purpose and the focus is missions.  They are jumping in on the FI 25th Anniversary theme 
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and we will be the speakers the first night of VBS.  We are really excited about the opportunity to 
spread a fresh missions vision among our kids!!!!  May a number of them receive a call to go to the 
mission field and may ALL of them catch an understanding of the Great Commission!!!  No one is 
too young to share Jesus!!!  


Thank you for being with us wherever we are, either at home or abroad.  You are a part of all we 
do!!  Thank you for keeping us in prayer for wisdom that we can release that to our missionaries in 
every call or email.  Thank you for praying for us for anointing when we speak or preach.  Thank 
you for praying health and strength in our bodies to keep going in order to fulfill God’s plan for our 
lives!!!!  We are so grateful to you!!!  

Love in Jesus,


